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Mr Jake Freeman 

Asset Manager 

oOh! Media 

Level 2, 73 Miller Street 

North Sydney NSW 2060 

15/11/2023 

 

Advertising Signage Structure – Pedestrian Bridge over 

Cowpasture Road, Bossley Park – Structural Statement 
 

Dear Jake,  

Arcadis Australia Pacific Pty Ltd (Arcadis) was engaged by oOh! Media on behalf of 

Transport for New South Wales to inspect and provide an appraisal of the structural 

condition and adequacy of the advertising signage structure located on the roof of the 

pedestrian bridge over Cowpasture Road, Bossley Park. 

The signage structure is commonly referred to as a double sided front lit ‘Supersite’, 

having a nominal display size of 12.660m long x 3.350m high – as depicted in the 

photograph below. 

 

Figure 1 – General view of advertising signage structure 
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Arcadis visited the site on Wednesday 21st June 2023 to undertake a detailed visual 

inspection of the advertising structure from all readily accessible areas.  During this visit, 

information was recorded regarding the condition of the structure, supporting elements, 

protective surfacing, and other relevant material with respect to its performance and 

safety. 

Whilst this appraisal is based on a detailed visual inspection of the structure, we do not 

purport to have discovered or seen every hidden defect or structural condition in 

existence.  The inspection has been made without the removal of any parts of the 

structure, fixtures and fittings and has been limited to areas where reasonable and safe 

access was available. 

Furthermore, Arcadis has assumed that the existing signage structure has been 

designed and constructed in accordance with relevant Australian codes/standards and 

certified as being structurally adequate. 

Our inspection review concluded that the advertising signage structure is in a 

satisfactory condition and should continue to perform as per the original design intent. 

Arcadis would recommend that the signage structure be re-inspected every three (3) 

years from the date of this correspondence. This ongoing inspection regime, and regular 

maintenance requirements will ensure structural viability for the 15 year period of 

operation. 

Trusting the above satisfies your current requirements. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Chris Slater 
Senior Engineer 
02 8907 3942 / 0410 630 972 


